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Dear Friends

Greetings from Argentina!
After a delayed start, we arrived here safely on 28th Sept, quite grateful that the swine flu scare had given us a bit longer to gather strength and spend time with the family. It was a tough farewell in Guernsey - we had enjoyed a wonderful time there with Catherine’s family, and leaving Stefanie must have been one of the hardest things we have done for some time! We saw Sam at Heathrow before setting off on the long flight to Buenos Aires.
Since arriving we have spent a lot of time doing trámites (loosely translated as bureaucratic paper work and standing in long queues before being told you need another document from another building) in order to function at even the basic level. But we have also spent time catching up with friends, getting briefed on what our work will consist of and some of the issues being faced here, and even a bit of leisure (tango, a concert, and a hike in Andes – check out the blog www.ampey.wordpress.com)

The temperature has swung between 3o and 43oC!  The climate is just one of the things we have had to get acclimatised to once again....life is so very different here... anyway, more of that later.
As I write we are in Salta, having spent the first few days in Buenos Aires with Greg and Sylvia Venables (Greg is Primate of the Southern Cone, and Nick’s immediate boss). On arrival in Salta we were welcomed warmly by the church there, who provided lovely hospitality, and helped us celebrate Catherine’s birthday. Sunday was quite a special day as there were baptisms at San Andrés (the church we used to pastor), and it was special for us to see so many faces, both old and new in a very full church.

We travelled the 10 hours north to Ingeniero Juárez where we will be living, and stayed a couple of days with our future neighbours René and Marina Pereira. René has been overseeing the refurbishing of “our” house. Those of you who saw the photos of its state previously will be pleased to know that the house has been improved and made bigger. There is a flushing toilet and even a bidet and bath.... and the kitchen has been nicely enlarged. The roof had to be replaced and so the walls lifted and the front room has been made very much bigger.... it is rather a barn now but will no doubt be used for meetings etc.

Having taken stock of what was needed there, and whilst the builders continue to try to meet a deadline to finish the basics, we returned to Salta to hunt for furniture and fittings and await our luggage from England (which was being held in customs in Buenos Aires). It has been slow progress, interspersed with meetings and further trámites, and we have had more than a bit of culture shock to contend with. There is a lot to do, and we haven’t even visited the Indian communities yet.
But we do hope to be in our home and ready to receive some visitors by this time next week, which is Nick’s consecration (Saturday 24th).  And then the business really starts – language learning, lots of listening to get to grips with people’s situations, and probably more trámites!
Thank you so much for your greetings, love and prayers.

 

POINTS FOR PRAYER

1. Our family, especially Sam in his second year at Uni, and Stefi as she adapts to College in Guernsey. They plan to visit us at Christmas.

2. Home making in Juárez, as we take our belongings and other stuff north to try to piece together what fits where. Catherine especially misses many of the fulfilling aspects of life in the UK, and will find the changes hard.

3. Cultural adaptation – getting used to the way things are done and what is appropriate, especially as decisions are made about the future.
4. Language learning: although we can use Spanish, we feel it is not only respectful to the Indians, but also essential for effective ministry, to be able to speak Wichi. We are carving out time in the first few months for this.
5. Nick’s consecration as bishop and continuing ministry in leadership. There are many hurts to address, as well as ongoing injustices and other challenges for the Indian communities. We will need wisdom, endurance, and good leadership and listening skills.  (Please pray too for all those travelling to the event, for safety – the road is often picketed by militant groups.)
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